
 

 

22nd November 2021 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Congratulations to our Year 11 & 13 students who sat their mock examinations recently, their conduct remained 
professional and their results look promising details of which will be shared with parents/carers at the Parents’ Evenings 
in December.    
 
I am delighted to announce that we have secured a new Foundation Governor, Francis Nwofor.   Francis is a resident and 

ex-student of Hackney and is looking forward to supporting Cardinal Pole. 
 
Early Closure – Friday 10th December 2021 
The whole school will be closing at 12.45pm on this day following the completion of our assessments to enable meetings 
to be arranged with students of concern.  You will be contacted on this if needed.  Separate letters have been sent out 
about the AP1 assessment arrangements. 
 
Below are some further key dates for your information, some of which, may be subject to change:- 
 
Key Dates: 

Dates Event 

Thursday 2nd December 2021 Year 11 Parents’ Evening 4pm-7pm (post mocks) 

Week Commencing Monday 6th December 2021 AP1 Assessments for Years 7-10 & 12 Commence 
Extra-curricular clubs all finish this week 

Thursday 9th December 2021 Year 13 Parents’ Evening 4pm-7pm (post mocks) 

Week Commencing Monday 13th December 2021 Rewards Week 

Tuesday 14th December 2021 Year 7 Carol Service at St Dominic’s Church 

Friday 17th December 2021 Last Day of Term (early closure) 

 
Christmas Card Competition and Advent 
Congratulations to Monique Anozie, Rozerin Bayir and Winette Maughan who won our Christmas Card Competition.  The 
winning cards will be printed and on sale to staff and parents/carers.    These will be available in packs of 12 for £1.00 
from week commencing 29th November 2021 payable via ParentPay.  The money raised will go to our Advent charities.  
There is a full programme of Advent activities which will be shared with you shortly.  All are welcome to the Carol Service 
at St Dominic’s Church on Tuesday 14th December. 
 
Face Coverings/Vaccinations 
May I thank parents/carers for their participation in our recent vaccination programmes for HPV, flu and Covid.   I feel 
sure that this will assist us to continue with our excellent attendance figures.  To further support this, we will continue to 
wear appropriate face coverings in the communal areas of the school building. 
 
Uniform 
Cardinal Pole no longer has different ties for boys/girls, there is one universal grey tie for all.   If your child loses their tie 
during the term, the main office have a supply of ties at a cost of £5.50.   If your child still has a red version, they may 
continue to wear it if they are in Year 8 or above.  With the colder weather now here, please note that only Cardinal Pole 
scarves and hats are permitted to be worn.  However, these should be removed once students are in the building. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Ms J Heffernan 
EXECUTIVE HEADTEACHER 


